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existed prior to your entry, and was considered not aggravated by your service or a ratable 
condition within the service Disability Evaluation System.  On 3 June 1975, you were convicted 
by a SPCM of disobedience and assault.  Your sentence included the award of a bad conduct 
discharge (BCD). 
 
On 17 October 1975, you again received nonjudicial punishment for two periods of absence from 
your appointed place of duty and disrespect.  On 2 February 1976, you requested to be placed on 
appellate leave pending the execution of your BCD.  Ultimately, you were discharged, on  
30 March 1976, with your BCD was reflected on your discharge paperwork as a discharge under 
other than honorable conditions. 
 
In 1985, you filed an application with the Naval Discharge Review Board (NDRB) seeking an 
upgrade to your discharge.  The NDRB denied your request, explaining that, “the applicant’s 
numerous serious violations of the UCMJ were more than mere ‘indiscretions.’”  The NDRB 
also explained that it “found no circumstance to mitigate the discharge awarded and that the 
discharge was not too harsh for the record of service.” 
 
You also filed a petition with this Board in 2006.  This Board informed you by letter dated  
10 August 2006 that it had denied your requested relief, as follows: 
 

The Board, in its review of your entire record and application, carefully weighed 
all potentially mitigating factors, such as your youth, post service conduct, and 
assertion that your discharge is a life sentence. Nevertheless, the Board concluded 
these factors were not sufficient to warrant recharacterization of your discharge 
because of the seriousness of your repetitive misconduct, which resulted in four 
NJPs and two court-martial convictions.  Finally, the Board noted that you 
requested immediate execution of the discharge, thus eliminating any opportunity 
for your restoration to duty during which you might have earned a better 
characterization of service. Accordingly, your application has been denied.   

 
You filed a request for reconsideration of this denial in 2014.  By letter dated 13 April 2015, this 
Board informed you that it denied your request for relief, finding that the new material you 
provided was insufficient to change its prior decision. 
 
In your current petition, you request that the Board reconsider its denial of your request for 
clemency in the form of an upgrade to your BCD, that it reconsider its denial of your request for 
medical retirement, that you receive permanent medical retirement with at least 30% disability, 
and that you receive any and all back pay dating back to the appropriate effective date of your 
medical retirement.  You also request, in the alternative, that your case be inserted into the 
Disability Evaluation System (DES) for evaluation.  In support of your request for clemency, you 
state that, since your discharge, you have grown significantly as human being and member of 
society.  You provided a written declaration in support of your request, in which you describes 
your background, motivations for service, the facts and circumstances surrounding your 
misconduct, and your post-service activities, including your attainment of higher education as 
well as describing the achievements of your children.  With respect to your request for a 
disability retirement, your provided a medical record from 1972, which you contend does not 






